Hospital. There was a speaking contest held in Burgoyne School. There was also a Birthday Box.

In 1951 Miss Lois Budge of Owen Sound gave a Singer Sewing Machine Demonstration. There was a Bingo, Ice Cream Social Ball game at Burgoyne School netting \$43.06.

The Mottos were many and varied, one, I thought especially good: "Young people have more need of 'models than critics'". There was a donation of \$50.00 to the Saugeen Memorial Hospital. Each member donated a cup, plate and spoon; 50 of each being bought, also two granite pitchers.

Another speaking contest, Mrs. Haines of Port Elgin, District President, spoke on good citizenship, dedicating the poem "Little Towns" to our hamlet of Burgoyne. Miss Scott spoke on Girls work. Woolens were sent for blankets. A resolution was drawn up and sent to the Department re "School Buses". There was a speaker from the St. Johns Ambulance Corp.

The Mary Stewart Collect was first used on June 15, 1952. Another Singer Sewing Machine demonstration by Mrs. Knechtel on fancy stitching. Miss Jean Scott spoke on Girls work. Dr. Earl spoke on communicable diseases and their care.

Our Institute won first prize of \$3.00 for 1952-53 programme. A number of members attended the A.C.W.W. in Maple Leaf Gardens, Toronto. Mrs. Murray Chappel reported on same. Mr. Tomlinson g ve very useful information on "Wills", Mrs. Maundrell, of Southampton, District President, spoke.

A secret pal was adopted at the Annual Meeting in April 1954. A penny collection for Hospital Aid was started.

Miss Beatrice Scott, home on furlough from the Mission Field in India spoke at the July Meeting in 1955 on "Life and Customs in India". Native costumes were modeled by several girls present. Mrs. Ken Wagner gave a demonstration on etching aluminum trays. The Institute bought this tray and sold tickets at .25¢ each. Mrs. Thornburn demonstrated Christmas Gift wrapping.

In 1956 a Ball Team was sponsored by the Institute and on June 26 there was an ice cream social and ball game at Burgoyne School to raise funds; proceeds amounting to \$42.61.

Miss M. Brophy spoke on radio and television. She took pictures of the group which were shown on T.V. the following Tuesday.

The Institute joined the C.A.C. and has as Representative Mrs. Salmon.

The Branch Institutes having become so many it was decided at the District Annual to divide the District in two parts; Burgoyne being with the Centre Bruce District.

Burgoyne Institute assisted with the Garden Party in support of the Hospital Building Fund.

Allan Wall spoke on "Preparing Young People for the